[image: image1.emf] 




 


	Subject:
	Change in Zoning Conditions

Hill Road 

LL 898 and 953

City of Powder Springs
PZ 18--011

	Date:
	04/16/18


A motion to approve with conditions.

Approval with conditions.

1) That the applicant provide a site plan for either the entire area north of Hill Road or South of Hill Road for staff review prior to submittal of a land disturbance permit. Site plan shall certify that the services of two (2) or more of the following professionals were utilized in the design or planning process: 

i. A planner who is a member of the American Institute of Certified Planners; 

ii. A landscape architect registered by the State of Georgia; 

iii. An architect licensed by the State of Georgia; and/or 

iv. A professional civil engineer registered by the State of Georgia. 

2) That the primary use on the property be one of the identified targeted uses from the City of Powder Springs or Cobb County Target Business Analysis between 2014-2016, or as adopted by the City of Powder Springs.  
3) That any use permitted in the NRC zoning district be permitted, with the exception that Church, temple, synagogue, or place of worship, Community center, senior center, Tower, amateur radio, Utility substation, Carwash, Convenience Store, Group Home, or Laundromat not be permitted.
4) Approval from Cobb DOT, Georgia DOT and Cobb County Water and Sewer is required. 

5) Lights would be architecturally themed where feasible and designed to shield light away from neighboring properties. A lighting Plan will be required prior to land disturbance permit issuance.

6) All buildings on the north side of Hill Road have four sided masonry with brick and stone elements but not stucco per the original stipulation. Property on the south side must meet the requirements of the Unified Development Code.

7) Developer shall install a 6 foot black clad chain link fence along the northeastern boundary line.

8) Although not specifically permitted in the NRC zoning district, the city may consider a future administrative rezoning to allow for industrial development, if design standards of the Unified Development Code are met. 
SO MOTIONED this 16th day of April, 2018.









_________________________









Albert Thurman, Mayor









__________________________








Patrick Bordelon, Council Member









___________________________









Doris Dawkins, Council Member









___________________________







             Patricia Wisdom, Council Member









___________________________









Henry Lust, Council Member









___________________________









Thelma C. Farmer, Council Member

Attest: _________________________________


Kelly Axt, City Clerk
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